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To:
John Hanger

Secretary

From:
Richard J. Manfredi
Chair

RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
May 4, 2009
Please accept this memo as a follow-up from our recent Council meeting regarding matters discussed and considered and to better track issues and commitments.  Please note that distribution of materials for the May 20, 2009 CAC business meeting is scheduled for May 11, 2009.
April 21, 2009 meeting item:

· Recognizing scheduling conflicts prevented the Department’s oral report to council at our April 21, 2009 CAC meeting, we reiterate the question posed at the April 16 briefing: 
                         With a number of major program changes underway, how does DEP plan 
to ensure effectiveness, efficiency and adequate protection?
· For example:
· Are there plans for the revised programs to set aside/use a portion of their budget for the training needed to educate program staff, partners, regulated community, local government about the new processes and their respective roles?  

· While considering the revisions, have the programs identified metrics for implementing and enforcing the new processes?  For assuring that there is adequate oversight of the new processes?  For assuring environmental protection?

· Do the revised programs each include a process for identifying shortfalls in the above metrics and for resolving identified problem areas?

March 17, 2009 meeting item:

· Council voted to continue to keep Marcellus Shale as a priority, and also adopted as priorities the proposed NPDES permit by rule, and carbon sequestration.  As you indicated during our conversation in January, I hope that there will be open and timely communication related to these issues.

· Since so many regulatory packages seem to now be on a fast-track, Kelly Heffner was asked to ensure that, when discussing regulatory changes with advisory committees, DEP staff inform advisory committees of deadlines for providing up-front, conceptual advise vs. commenting on language that has already been submitted into the EQB pipeline.

· We would like to include on our next agenda a follow-up discussion of our comments on the sewage enforcement reimbursement grants.

Calendar Year ending 2008:

· The 5-year report required under Act 54
 remains outstanding:  The Departnent’s February report to Council expected a May 2010 completion date; is the date still the projected completion date?.

Thank you in advance for your time and attention. You are a vital member of Council and your participation, when possible, is appreciated. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly or, as always, to contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.
cc:
J. Hatala 
B. Sexton


K. Heffner


D. Lapato


R. Maiden

� Section 18.1(c ) of Act 54  states that “The analysis of such data and any relevant findings (re: deep mine activities and impacts) shall be presented in report form to the Governor, the General Assembly and to the Citizens Advisory Council of the department at five-year intervals commencing in 1993.”






